SHERFIELD-ON-LODDON VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Meeting held on Monday 11th June 2018 at 8.00 p.m. in the Village Hall

Present:
Alan Ball, Bruce Batting, Gillian Duckworth, Ivan Gosden , Natalie Larner, Nick Robinson & Ian Sellars

In attendance:
Eleanor Burt

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence had been received from Bruce Jones.
2.  Minutes of Meetings held on 14th May (Management Committee & Open Meetings)
The minutes of the meetings had been circulated and were agreed as a correct record and were signed subject to the following amendment:
Management Meeting – 10 Date of Next Meeting – the date of the next meeting should read “11th June”.

3. Village Hall Caretaker

It was agreed to interview four candidates for the vacancy of Hall Caretaker – Wendy Still, Maria Lavarda, Beverly Hughes and Hazel Cook.

Following the interviews a decision will be made on the appointment.  The Caretaker is leaving her post and the end of July.  Ian Sellars agreed to ask the Caretaker if candidates can have a quick look at The Cottage.  The interview panel will be Ian Sellars, Alan Ball and Wendy Gosden.  A meeting of the Management Committee to discuss the appointment will be held on Tuesday 19th June at 8p.m. and Wendy Gosden will be asked to attend.

Action:  Ian Sellars to ask the Caretaker if candidates can have a quick look at The Cottage


       Wendy Gosden to attend meeting of management committee to be held on 19th June

4. Duckwood Marketing – Update
Wedding Brochure – Quotation obtained from Greenhouse Graphics but Gilly recommended an alternative from Minuteman Press who would produce a trifold flyer as well as a word template for other promotional material.  They would also offer discounts to couples who book the hall and order stationery from them.

Arts & Crafts event – 6th October – Gilly is working on plans for the event.

Website updates – website is being updated regularly including news and events

Draft Data Privacy Policy – Gilly has circulated the draft policy

Biographies – Trustees – Gilly will be uploading information onto the website as soon as possible

Community Buildings Networking Event – Gilly is attending an event on Thursday 14th June in Bramley

Fundraising – Gilly is investigating sources of funding

Loddon Valley Link – Gilly is taking advantage of offer of free advertising

Booking Software – Gilly and Wendy will look at booking software when the caretaker has been appointed

Fete – the stand for the Village Hall did very well – perhaps consider an attraction on the stand next year

5. Section 106 Funds
There is £10,000 available from the Little Bowlings development but we will need to state what we would require the money for.  There could be further funds from the Redlands development.  Gillian will contact the Borough Council to enquire about applying for funds.
Action:  Gilly Duckworth to contact the Borough Council regarding a grant application
6. Finance
Ivan Gosden reported that there is £13,343.60 in the Nat West account and £59,770.25 in Metro Bank but these balances include approx. £11,000 of fete funds.  
NatWest have still not closed the bank account – Ivan and Bruce will go to NatWest to sort this out

Action:   Ivan and Bruce to go to Nat West to close that bank account
7. Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 19th June at 8 p.m. to discuss appointment of Caretaker and then the monthly management meeting will be held on Monday 9th July 2018
8. Other Business
It was proposed by Nick Robinson, seconded by Ian Sellars and agreed that Liz from the Fete Committee should be given copies of bank statements so that she can complete the fete accounts so long as she gives a guarantee that the information contained therein is not seen by anyone else.

